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Proposed Listing of Grizzly Bear as a species of Special Concern under the Species at Risk Act

Government of Nunavut Submission to NWMB Public Hearing

GN Position

The Government of Nunavut supports the proposed listing of grizzly bear as a species of Special Concern under the Species at Risk Act.  The COSEWIC reasons for designation are in line with our government position.  While range fragmentation and other issues that affect southern populations do not affect grizzly bears in Nunavut, increased resource development on the land and the spread of human activity, as well as the special features of the species’ life history in the north, are creating issues that affect grizzly bears in Nunavut today. 

Life History

Grizzly bears as a species are long lived and slow to reproduce. This is true in Nunavut, but here they also have a much later age at first reproduction (8 years) and the largest home range of any North American grizzly bear population.  These are very important considerations in the context of species management.

Current Management

A current annual harvest rate of 24 bears in Nunavut is considered sustainable.  Local knowledge indicates an eastward range expansion in the Kivalliq as well as a possibly increasing population under the existing management system.  A draft management plan has been developed, but has not as yet gone through community consultations or the NLCA decision-making process. A listing under SARA does not preclude or impede any management plan that Nunavut may develop. A management plan developed by Nunavut may in fact be recognized within the SARA-required National Management Plan.  

Management Concerns

Mineral exploration and development are increasing in Nunavut. This has the potential to increase bear/human contact.  An increase in bear-human conflict is caused by more people being on the land through increased accessibility via road development as well as through mining camps and mine sites.  Increased bear human contact can lead to an increase in defense-of-life-and-property kills.  Because of their unique life history, grizzly bears are susceptible to over harvest.  For this reason, caution must be taken to ensure there are no increases to total mortality.   

There have been few research studies of grizzly bears in Nunavut.  The GN Department of Environment is actively involved in conducting and initiating research projects on grizzly bears to determine population boundaries, size and productivity. This information will be important, when combined with Inuit Qaujimajatuqangiit, in ensuring that the harvest continues to be sustainable, and in monitoring the status of grizzly bears in Nunavut.

Benefits of Listing

A listing of Special Concern does not in itself require harvest restrictions on Inuit, although adjustments to harvest levels may be required from time to time under any normal management program. The listing will require development of a National Management Plan, and Nunavut will participate in this process.  This National Management Plan will be beneficial to the management of grizzly bears and to the long-term viability of the species.  An additional benefit that may occur with official listing is increased funding for research and new partnerships which would also benefit management of the species.









